DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE
WasHINGTON, DC 20511

MAR 28 2014

The Honorable Ron Wyden
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Wyden:

During the January 29, 2014, Worldwide Threat hearing, you cited declassified court
documents from 2011 indicating that NSA sought and obtained the authority to query
information collected under Section 702 of the Foreign Intelligence and Surveillance Act (FISA),
using U.S. person identifiers, and asked whether any such queries had been conducted for the
communications of specific Americans.

As reflected in the August 2013 Semiannual Assessment of Compliance with Procedures
and Guidelines Issued Pursuant to Section 702, which we declassified and released on August 21,
2013, there have been queries, using U.S. person identifiers, of communications lawfully
acquired to obtain foreign intelligence by targeting non U.S. persons reasonably believed to be
located outside the U.S. pursuant to Section 702 of FISA. These queries were performed
pursuant to minimization procedures approved by the FISA Court as consistent with the statute
and the Fourth Amendment. As you know, when Congress reauthorized Section 702, the
proposal to restrict such queries was specifically raised and ultimately not adopted.

For further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Deirdre M. Walsh in the Office of
Legislative Affairs, at (703) 275-2474.

Sincerely,
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James R. Clapper



